
COVIDSafe measures extension 17 February 2022 
 

Rapid antigen tests 

To keep schools as safe as possible, the Victorian Government has extended the COVIDSafe measures introduced for 
the beginning of Term 1. This includes extending the availability of free rapid antigen tests (RAT) for screening until 
the end of term. It is anticipated an additional 24 million RATs will be provided to schools and early childhood 
settings to continue to support early detection and prevent infection, for use at home. 

The need for this program will continue to be monitored, and may end earlier based on health advice. This is great 
news and will mean we’re able to continue identifying COVID-19 cases as early as possible, reducing the impact on 
our school and individuals. 

The department will continue to supply RATs to our school for your use and will be sent home with students once 
our allocation arrives. 

Mainstream primary and secondary students: Twice-a-week testing continues to be strongly recommended for 
both students and staff.  

Specialist students: Testing 5 times a week continues to be strongly recommended for students and staff at our 
school. This is because of the greater risk associated with COVID-19 for some students with disabilities. 

Testing will be conducted at home, and students and staff must report any positive result. There is no requirement 
to report a negative result. 

Vaccination 

Vaccination is another key component to protect students and staff in school settings. 

Vaccinations for children aged 5 to 11 are open and third dose vaccinations for 16 to 17 year olds are now available. 
There are lots of convenient options to access vaccinations. These include state-wide vaccination hubs, your local GP 
or pharmacy. 

You can book your appointment in a few different ways, including:  

• online: coronavirus.vic.gov.au/vaccine 
• by phone: 1800 675 398 (Coronavirus Hotline) 
• In person: talk to your local pharmacy, doctor, or attend a state-wide vaccination hub.  
• using the COVID-19 Vaccine Clinic Finder - COVID-19 Vaccine Clinic Finder | Australian Government 

Department of Health 

Ventilation 

The winter allocation of ventilators will provide enough purifiers to cover all classrooms, in government schools and 
low-fee non-government schools based on current enrolments. This includes general purpose classrooms and other 
specialist classrooms such as art and science rooms. 

Masks 

Mask rules will remain the same, with students in Grade 3 and above required to wear masks – although they will 
not be required outdoors. 

On behalf of the school, we would like to thank you again for your continued support in helping your child to 
complete the rapid antigen tests and other COVID Safe measures. As a result of these efforts our school can continue 
providing a safe environment for students and staff.  

 

https://www.health.gov.au/resources/apps-and-tools/covid-19-vaccine-clinic-finder
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